
 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

TO:  HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 

CC:  JOSHUA M. TETZLAFF, CITY ADMINISTRATOR 

FROM:  KEN ONDICH, PLANNING / COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT       

                        DIRECTOR 

SUBJECT: JOINT RESOLUTION WITH HELENA TOWNSHIP ANNEXING ROBERT 

YOST PROPERTY AT 1536 W. 280TH STREET 

DATE:  5/21/24 

On April 15, 2024, the City received an annexation petition from Robert Yost to annex 1.12 

acres of land from Helena Township into the City.  The reason for the annexation request is to 

allow Mr. Yost to connect to the City’s sanitary sewer due to his septic system failing.  Per City 

Code, connection to city utilities is not allowed unless annexed.  City Staff and the City Attorney 

drafted a joint resolution for orderly annexation under Minnesota Statutes 414.0325.   

Helena Township met on May 15, 2024 to consider the Joint Resolution and approved said 

resolution as attached and executed the joint resolution at the meeting.   

In order to continue the annexation process, the City Council needs to approve the joint 

resolution.  Once it is executed by the City Council it will be filed with the state along with the 

required filing fee and the annexation order should be completed in no more than one month by 

the office of Municipal Boundary Adjustments.     

Recommendation 

 

I recommend that the City Council approve the attached joint resolution with Helena Township 

to annex the 1.12 acre parcel to allow Mr. Yost’s property to be annexed and subsequently 

connect to city utilities.    

 

 

118 Central Avenue North, New Prague, MN  56071 

phone: 952-758-4401   fax: 952-758-1149 
















	Memo_Council_Joint Resolution_Yost
	Joint Resolution 5.15.2024_Signed_By_Helena Township_agreementonly

